Board of Selectmen

Elementary School Gymnasium

July 21, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.

The Board interviewed Libbie Lederstein for appointment to the Computer Advisory Committee.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to appoint Libbie Lederstein to the Computer Advisory Committee for a three-year term.

The Board interviewed Helen Miranda Wilson for appointment to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

The Board interviewed David Rowell for appointment to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

The Board interviewed Stephen Pechonis for appointment to the Council on Aging Board.

The Board interviewed Matthew Kahn for appointment to the Recreation Committee.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Matthew Kahn to the Recreation Committee.

The Board interviewed Stephen Pickard for appointment to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, to appoint David Rowell to the Zoning Board of Appeals as an alternate, the Board voted 2-3, with Grossman, Hall and Donovan voting against.

Selectman White moved to strike the Water Commissioners Advisory Group from further consideration as a town committee. Chairman Grossman indicated that he would prefer to wait until a regular meeting to consider this matter.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 3-2, with White and Gallagher voting against, to appoint John Portnoy to the Open Space Committee.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to appoint Cynthia Hope to the Open Space Committee.

On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint David Rego to the Historical Commission noting that service on the Historical Commission does not conflict with service on the Building Needs Committee.

The Board interviewed Barbara Austin for appointment to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.

The Board interviewed Karen Grozier for appointment to the Recreation Committee.
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On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, to appoint Stephen Pickard as a voting member of the Shellfish Advisory Committee the Board voted 2-3, with Grossman, Hall and Donovan voting against.  It was noted that several Board members wished to wait until all candidates for appointment to this committee were interviewed.

The Board interviewed Andrew Koch for appointment to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.

Selectman White read a letter from Richard Tesson explaining that he could not attend this evening’s interview with the Board and reiterating his interest in serving on the Conservation Commission.

Selectman Donovan distributed a proposed amendment to the charge of the Local Comprehensive Plan Coordinating Committee noting that he is suggesting that the Committee’s mission be geared more as a task force to set priorities from the Plan and to do a lot of leg work for committees.

The Board discussed the inconsistency of reappointing Mark Berry to the Marina Advisory Committee while he continues to serve on the Planning Board while not reappointing Brent Valli who also serves on the Planning Board.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with Donovan voting against, to reappoint Brent Valli to the Marina Advisory Committee.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:18 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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